January, 2021 Alliance Board of Directors Meeting, 10a-12p
Present: Bill Boettge, Charlie Nelson, Bill Stangel, Colleen Crane, Jeff Gaska, Andy Condon, Linda Truelove
Excused: Michelle Scarpace Probst
The Alliance Board of Directors met via Zoom due to pandemic.
Colleen will resend the December Alliance BOD minutes.
The group discussed the Annual Meeting format. The general consensus is that it went well; there was a good flow of information; the format went well and that Scott from Pheasants Forever and Quail Forever was an excellent speaker. 
It was suggested that the group analyze who had attended the meeting and to breakdown if participants are from farm or lake interests.
The Annual Meeting generated two new members. 
Bill S., Jeff, and Andy provided an update on the Feb. 10 Farmers’ event.  The registration is live on the Farmers’ new website. Colleen shared that Tony felt PR was unnecessary as the event had already sold out. There will be a Planter Clinic in the Spring.
The group then discussed if a 10 minute speaker should be featured for every Alliance meeting. It was decided to pursue the idea. Please send speaker (or group) ideas to Bill B.
Prospective partners were then discussed. Bill B. will be pursuing Tall Pines Conservancy, Ducks Unltd, Wildlife Federation, Marsh Haven, Professional Dairy Foundation and WI Soy Bean Board.
Jeff shared that the new hire for Pheasants Forever & Quail Forever will be affiliated with NRCS and will have an office on County W. Once the individual is in place, we will invite to an Alliance meeting.
Bill B reported that RRC is reviewing our letter of criteria.
It was decided to post the Annual Meeting slides to the website’s minutes’ page. 
Communications Update: 
· Michelle shared that 64 had opted in for Alliance News; 26 for lake news; 202 for farm news. The E-Newsletter was opened by 114 and 55 individuals had clicked on links.
· Doug Condon is willing to start video work. He will charge a reduced fee for the Alliance. Colleen suggested that we produce two videos for a cost of $150 total. The Board was in agreement to go forward. 
· The pop-up banner artwork will begin when the new UW-Ext. artist is in place.

Finance Committee:
· Linda, Bill B., and Charlie will meet Jan. 25
· Bill B. shared his correspondence with John Bohonek regarding funding from the LWC office.

Programs & Activities:
· Bill and Jeff will be scheduling an upcoming meeting.
· Bill B. asked that 3 programs be included on the agenda of the meeting. (Pontoon rides, Lunch on the Farm, Recognition event)
· Bill S. will author a letter of support for Westford’s Farm Preservation Act. 
A discussion took place regarding how to “roll out’ future Alliance projects so the Alliance is able to maximize PR and communication opportunities in order to raise the profile of the Alliance.
A discussion then took place regarding the best time/day for future BOD meetings. It was decided Wednesdays at 1p is ideal.
The next Alliance meeting will be Feb. 8, 10a
The next Alliance BOD meeting will be Feb. 16, 1p.

Respectfully submitted,
Colleen Crane, Alliance BOD Secretary

